Minutes of the October 14, 2022 Friday, Quarterly Meeting of the District of Powers Lake
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: Neal Kuhn, Dave Ansett, Judy Jooss, Jim Michels and Lou Manfredini were present.Ken Vesely and Bob Stoll were absent.
Approval of June 3, 2022 meeting minutes:
 Neal made a motion to approve the June 3, 2022 minutes.  Dave seconded. Motion approved.
Municipalities:
Town of Randall {TOR}: 
Buoys are out.
Treasurer’s Report 
As of 10/14 /2022:
$ 59,948.58 = Actual income to date
$ 44,771.50 = Actual expenses to date
$ 15,177.06 = Current cash balance
$ 15,572.84 = Wetland Funds
Neal made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report, Judy seconded. Motion carried.
The District closed on the wetland property on October 5, 2022.
The first payment on the loan is not due until March of 2024.
Watershed Management
Lake Level
With the recent rainfall we have had, it appears the lake level is improved but still below where it normally is at this time of year. Drone observation has not begun on the Hay and Associates project since leaves on trees obscure views. The drones will go over the wetlands.
Aquatic Plant Management
The post treatment survey is not yet available.
Fish Stocking: The Gollon Fish Farm released 1, 630 walleye {7-9”} and 1,630 small mouth bass {4-6”}. The release occurred at the DNR launch in town in deeper waters. The plan is that they will disperse more in the deeper water since the walleyes can get stunned by sunny shallow waters and hang around too long.
Citizen Comments
Several citizens indicated the need to engage users of larger boats with ballast tanks filled to not use Jefferson Bay. During a lengthy discussion, some suggestions to elevate the conversation were: a Powers Lake Boating course, banners near the launch b4 boating season begins, current path vs. central path, struggle to change the ordinance/enforcement, online classes, research with WI Lakes and the DNR, and drone photos of boat churning up the Bay. The easiest path is education vs. legislation.
Neal suggested we increase usage of the archival possibilities in our website. It could be a repository of invaluable institutional knowledge from past and current board to future boards. The DNR recently contacted Ken and gave him 4 boxes of information they were purging with regard to Powers Lake. A winter meeting where several board members could go through this info is planned. This could be the District goal for 2023.
January Quarterly Meeting Date:
The next meeting is scheduled for January 6, 2023 at 5 p.m. at Randall Town Hall.
Adjournment: 
Dave made a motion to adjourn, Lou seconded. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
Neal made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ken seconded. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:15pm








































